
Limestone Community High School Band Booster Meeting 

February 13, 2011 

The regular meeting of the LCHS Band Boosters was called to order at 7:06 p.m. on Monday, February 

13, 2011, in Bartonville, Illinois by Michael Stobaugh, President presiding. 

Officers present: Michael Stobaugh, President; Stephanie Satterwhite, Secretary; assistant treasurer, 

Lisa Forsman, Treasurer, Denise Henderson.  Vice president- Angie Becker was absent. 

Members present: Barb Richmond, Stephen Cordes, Kim Dunham, Mike Dunham, Michelle Jewell, Angie 

Thompson, Adriana Bryant, Paul Henderson, Terry Miller, Jennifer Goble, Valerie Welch, Lanell Huber, 

Roger Huber, and Ann Piper.  

Approval of minutes: November Minutes were read and approved. Motion was made by Stephen 

Cordes and properly seconded by Paul Henderson. Motion carried. January Minutes were read and 

approved.  Motion was made by Paul Henderson and properly seconded by Stephen Cordes.  Motion 

carried.  

Director’s Report:  Mr. Andy Empey reported: 

 Feb. 25- Jazz Ensemble Itinerary – Rolling Meadows was distributed to those involved.  LCHS 

providing $1200 for charter coach bus.  Students need $49 per student by next Friday and $9 .90 

pizza and drink.  

 Jazz band performed @IMEA @ Peoria Civic Center.  Amazing performance.  Mr. Empey shared 

a letter from Mr. Christopher Koch, State of Illinois Superintendent of Schools. 

 Feb 21- Tues perform @3pm – Bradley University 

 Preview Night- 29 students showed interest. 

 March 3rd- solo/ensemble contest at Manual High school 

 March 8th- Dunlap-Mid Illini Concert Fest 

 Winter guard- 1st competition received 2nd in their class. 4th in the state @ Naperville North. 

Next competition is March 4th. 

 Visited Monroe Grade School discussed band program 1st semester is marching band 2nd 

semester is symphonic band $100 is due May 1 of the $175. 

 Summer Schedules was distributed  

 2012 Summer Schedule will be posted online.  

 Shared the new plume designs and money for these will come from the Lieby Trust Money.  

Student will be dressed in uniform to go before the school board for demonstration of the final 

plume decision.  

 Disney Trip- Vanguard $569 package. More information to come.  

Treasurer’s report:  Treasurer’s report was read by Denise Henderson, treasurer.  It was motioned by 

Stephen Cordes and properly seconded by Paul Henderson to approve. 



 

Old Business: none 

New Business: 

 Drive Thru dinner- April 16 

Need a chairperson. 

 Spring/Summer fundraiser- June- Exec. Board will meet and share what Barb Richmond brought 

back from IMEA to share with our organization.  

 2012 Field Competition- Sept. 22, 2012 Stephen Cordes reported Program sales- Alan and Linda 

Doubet expressed an interest in this committee.  

 2012-2013 Band Info packets for student s and parents Lisa reported: 

March distribution will include  a welcome letter, tentative schedule, fees, fundraisers, time and 

talent survey, charms software, officer contact info, Student info, parent info, medical info, 

media release, gloves/shoes/shirt and website info. 

 Stephen Cordes requested that all form be available on the website in a pdf file for parents to 

access.   

Current Business: 

Recycling- cell phones, aluminum, ink cartridges.  Darren will check on tires for this recycle bin.  

There was discussion to put a sign on it for advertisement for our community on that cart.  

Kroger rebates- Lisa reports that our new member Terry Miller knows how this program works 

for the benefit of the student. 

 

Show me dough- Golden rod paper will be printed on for this event.   

5:30-6:30 – Wed. Feb 29 

People needed to help sort orders @4pm 

Forms are due Wed. Feb 15 @ 3pm. 

 

Stompin at the Savoy- Adriana Bryant reported that event is March 10, 2012. 

Contacted several parents to help out. Mr. Bryant will provide sound tech. 

Michelle Jewell is in charge of themed baskets- due to her March 8 

Tickets went on sale today. By the jazz students.  Mr. Empey has tickets available 

Newly elected secretary-Barb Richmond will need to advertise in Limestone Independent News 

and Peoria Journal Star for this event.  

 

Vendor Fair- March 31, 2012 Mike read Wendy’s report that there are 13 vendors right now, 7 

more just committed totaling 20 vendors. Last year we had 36 vendors.  Please let everyone 

know about this opportunity.  Concession help is needed.  11:30-12:30 Jazz Band will perform.  

 



50/50 tickets- Stephanie reported that we only have 2 more dates this year and help is still 

needed on Saturday, Feb. 18 @ 6:30 pm. And Monday, Feb. 20 @ 7 pm.  Thanks for everyone 

help with this event.  

 

Election of officers 

o Secretary- Barb Richmond 

o Assistant Treasurer-Kim Dunham 

o Vice President-Jennifer Goble 

Paul Henderson Motioned and properly seconded by Stephen Cordes to exercise our 

voice vote vs. a ballot since three positions with three nominations.  Motion carried. 

WELCOME new officers, Mike Stobaugh will be setting up dates for Executive Board 

meetings.   

Questions and Answers 

Paul Henderson asked about an Industrial Arts donation for making our carts this year. 

Angie Thompson asked about a video from IMEA to Mr. Empey- more discussion later.  

Adjourn: It was motioned by Stephen Cordes and properly seconded by Paul Henderson to adjourn 8:34 

pm. Motion carried.  

 

Next meeting Monday, March 19, 2012@ 7pm. - LCHS café 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, Stephanie Satterwhite, LCHS Band Booster secretary 2011-2012 


